
 

  

Headôs Weekly Newsletter 

Mrs Ania Hildrey, Headteacher, headteacher@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

Dear Students, Families, Colleagues and Friends, 
 
 
Welcome to todayôs issue of my Weekly Newsletter.  
 
I write this foreword from the annual conference of the Association of Liverpool Special 
Schoolsô Headteachers. This is my fifth year attending this valuable event and each year we 
put our heads together to learn, debate, solve problems and figure out ways to improve our 
specialist provision for the children and young people of Liverpool.  
 
We share successes but also talk honestly about the shortfalls in our work; the atmosphere is 
that of genuine openness, transparency, collegiate support and challenge with the aim of doing 
the best we can, often in difficult circumstances and with limited support. 
 
We all feel proud of every child we have in our schools and no matter how challenging some 
aspects of our work can be, making time to think, rather than do, makes us even more 
determined to go back and implement new, better ways of working and to make a positive 
difference. We donôt always get it right but we try our best and never give up! 
 
This aspect of leadership ï relentless fierce resolve and drive ï is essential to lead schools of 
today. We care for, and educate our students exceptionally well here at Abbotôs Lea and I 
want to thank every member of my staff team for their amazing efforts and brilliant work ï to 
me, you are all stars!!! From vision of excellence through hard graft to the new reality of 
individualsô successes, the rewards often come many years after the efforts are put in, often 
when our leavers stand on their own two feet and lead successful adult lives feeding back to 
us their thanks for the contribution we had made. Priceless! 
 
The Local Authority senior leaders joined our conference today and we heard from Steve 
Reddy, Director of Childrenôs Services and from Gail Porter who is taking a lead on the SEND 
review and service improvement. We also worked closely with SEND4Change, a company 
commissioned to improve our cityôs special educational needs support to all that need it ï 
within mainstream and special schools.  
 
I have a lot of hope for the future of the city and trust that things will only get better for those 
who, far too often, face a battle to access the diagnosis, support and excellent educational 
opportunities.  
 
I am, after all, an eternal optimist! 
 
With kind regards and best wishes for the weekend, 
 
 
Mrs A Hildrey 
Headteacher 
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I have been made aware of the fact that some families give us signals of needing to better 

understand our Positive Behaviour Support Policy.  

I was saddened to hear that, despite our previous communication, some parents openly 

disagree with the principles of our therapeutic, positive, supportive approaches and are in 

favour of a more disciplinarian approach, including punitive sanction measures. Others agree 

in principle with the positive behaviour support but seek to understand the range of supportive 

methods we use, and there are those who, having listened to many contradictory opinions, 

feel confused and do not know what to believe!  

Such a state of confusion is never helpful and can prevent effective partnership working. 

Worse so, when facts are mis-represented, things get misunderstood, emotions begin to run 

high, communication can turn into unhelpful gossip and this can lead to assumptions and 

exaggeration of parental concerns.  

In fact, a few parents raises with us serious concerns about some communication on social 

media platforms regarding the matter, finding the content unhelpful, inappropriate and highly 

negative. My fellow leaders and I were very disappointed to hear this and I know you will 

agree, such communications are not at all helpful and raise anxiety when the task of parenting 

(including parenting of a child with complex needs) has plenty of it alreadyé 

With that in mind, I urge anyone who has any concern or who overhears something that did 
not come from the official school communication to seek the truth and reassurance by 
contacting us directly. 
 
I will also be more proactive and I will use the Weekly Newsletter to share more information 
about our ways of working at Abbotôs Lea School.  
 
To start with, in todayôs issue, I include a summary of some of the principles underpinning our 
work supporting students in: 
 

- mastering own self-regulation (Zones of Regulation),  
- methods we use to keep everyone safe when crisis may, or indeed, does occur (Team 

Teach), and importantly  
- teaching young people to reflect on the past to make their future better (Restorative 

Practice).  
 
I hope you find this overview helpful in seeking to understand the wide range of approaches 
used.  
 
As ever, if anyone has any questions or concerns or wishes to discuss any aspect of our policy 
or practice, I urge you to always contact the school ask us for an explanation.  
 
Lastly, and we are so happy to update you on this: 
 
Before Christmas, I mentioned that we have been working with Team Teach to design 
bespoke family training programmes.  I am pleased to tell you that this week we received a 
confirmation that we will be able to roll those out to families and the first sessions will be 
available as early as February. More on that in coming days!  
 

Positive Behaviour Support 

 

 

Social Media Challenge óMomoô 
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Positive Behaviour Support Approaches used at 

Abbotôs Lea School 

 

Zones of Regulation 

http://www.zonesofregulation.com/index.html 

óSelf-regulation is something everyone continually works on whether or not we are cognizant 

of it. We all encounter trying circumstances that test our limits from time to time. If we are able 

to recognise when we are becoming less regulated, we are able to do something about it to  

manage our feelings and get ourselves to a healthy place. This comes naturally for some, but 

for others it is a skill that needs to be taught and practiced. This is the goal of The Zones of 

Regulation (or Zones for short).ô 

 

Team Teach 

https://www.teamteach.co.uk/ 

óTeam Teach is an accredited, award-winning provider of positive behavioural management 

training suitable for use in a wide variety of education settings.  

Our positive behaviour management strategies have been developed in real schools and 

residential settings over 20 years. They equip teams and individuals with the tools they need 

to transform challenging behaviours into positive outcomes in the classroom and beyond, 

while reducing risk and the need for physical intervention.ô 

 

 

Restorative Practice 

https://restorativejustice.org.uk/restorative-practice-schools 

óA restorative school is one which takes a restorative approach to resolving conflict and 
preventing harm. 

Restorative approaches enable those who have been harmed to convey the impact of the 
harm to those responsible, and for those responsible to acknowledge this impact and take 
steps to put it right. 

Restorative approaches refer to a range of methods and strategies which can be used both 
to prevent relationship-damaging incidents from happening and to resolve them if they do 
happen. 

Becoming a restorative school has many benefits, including increased attendance, reduced 
exclusions and improved achievement.ô 

 

 

http://www.zonesofregulation.com/index.html
https://www.teamteach.co.uk/
https://restorativejustice.org.uk/restorative-practice-schools
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Term 3  

   
Students arrive on:  Monday 6 January 2020  
Term ends on:   Friday 14 February 2020 
February Holiday:  Monday 17 February 2020 to Friday 21 February 2020  
  
Term 4  
 
Term starts on:  Monday 24 February 2020  
Term ends on:   Friday 3 April 2020 ï finishing at 1:30pm 

Spring Holiday:  Monday 6 April 2020 to Friday 17 April 2020 
Bank holidays:   Friday, 10 April 2020 ï Good Friday 

Monday, 13 April 2020 ï Easter Monday 
 
Term 5 

 
Students arrive on:   Monday, 20 April 2020 
Bank holiday:    8 May 2020 ï Early Bank Holiday (VE Day) 
Term ends on:   Friday 22 May 2020  
May Holiday:   Monday 25 May 2020 (Bank Holiday) to Friday 29 May 2020 
   
Term 6  

 
Term starts on:  Monday 1 June 2020 
Official leaving date:  Friday 26 June 2020*   
Staff Transition INSET:  Friday 10 July 2020 ï school closed to students  
  
Transition Week:   Monday 13 July-Friday 17 July 2020** 
Studentsô last day:   Friday 17 July 2020 ï finishing at 1:30pm 
Staff training day:   Monday 20 July ï school closed to students 

Term ends on:   Monday 20 July 2020 
 
*Friday 26 June 2020 is an official leaving date for the students in Year 11 as well as those in 
Key Stage Five who are finishing their education at ALS that summer. 
 
** Transition Week is a period of time during which the students will be taught in their next 
yearôs classes ï this is to support smooth transition into ALS, into a new Department, Key 
Stage or a new class.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term dates  

 

 

Social Media Challenge óMomoô 



  
 

Page 5 of 29 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Term 1: 
1 September 2020 ï INSET 

Starts: 2 September 2020 ï students return to school 
Ends: Friday, 23 October 2020 
 
Half term: Monday 26 October to Friday 30 October 2020 
 
 
Term 2: 

Starts: 2 November 2020 ï students return to school 
Ends: Friday 18 December 2020 at 1:30pm 
 
Christmas break: Monday 21 December 2020 to Friday 1 January 2021 
 
 
Term 3: 
4 January 2021 ï INSET 

Starts: 5 January 2021 ï students return to school 
Ends: 12 February 2021 
 
Half term: Monday 15 February 2021 to Friday 19 February 2021 
 
Term 4: 

Starts: 22 February 2021 ï students return 
Ends: Friday 26 March 2021 at 1:30pm 
 
Easter break: Monday 29 March 2021 to Friday 9 April 2021 
 
 
Term 5: 

Starts: 12 April 2021 ï students return 
May day: Monday 3 May 2021 
Ends - 28 May 2021 
 
Half term: Monday 31 May to Friday 4 June 2021 
 
Term 6: 

Starts: 7 June 2021 ï students return 
25 June 2021 ï Leaversô Day (for Y11, 12, 13, 14) 
9 July 2021 ï Transition INSET 

12 ï 16 July 2021 - Transition Week 
Ends: 16 July 2021 at 1:30pm 
19-20 July 2021 ï INSET Days (worked as staffô extended twilight days) 
 

Summer holidays: Monday 16 July to Tuesday, 31 August 2021  
 
Holiday planning tip:  
 
Please note that during the following school year 2021-22, 1, 2 and 3 September 2021 
are all INSET days and so the students will return to school on Monday, 6 Septembe 
r 2021 for the start of the 2021-22 academic year 
 
 

2020-21 Term dates  

 

 

Social Media Challenge óMomoô 
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The Psychology of Autism 

 

Liverpool University will be running 10 sessions 

 from Thursday 23 April 2020, 6-8pm 

 

Venue: 

University of Liverpool ï Continuing Education Department 

Mount Pleasant (opposite Catholic Cathedral Café) 

Open to anyone wishing to attend 

Course Fees Apply: £113 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Noticeboard 

 

 

Social Media Challenge óMomoô 
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Noticeboard 

 

 

Social Media Challenge óMomoô 
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Another busy week here in school, with lots of exciting things going on. 

We celebrated Chinese New Year on Tuesday, with a visit from the Lion Dancers. The 

students loved the show that they put on and fully engaged with it. This was complimented 

with a range of lessons taking place over the course of the week, even trying Chinese food. 

Today, I talked about Chinese New Year in my Primary assembly and shared with the students 

the fact that in Liverpool this is going to be celebrated on Sunday with lots of exciting events 

taking place. If you are going to the event, I hope you have a great time and enjoy the 

celebrations. 

In the Secondary assembly, I focused on stereotypes and looking at how these can impact 

upon us and other people, the students engaged fully with lots of interesting and thought 

provoking words. It was also great to see that this message was also being shared throughout 

the school. I walked into class USA in Key Stage 2 today and they were looking at healthy 

relationships and all of the staff said how proud they were of the students and how intently 

they listened and engaged with the lesson. 

It is great to see that our commitment to life skills and supporting our students is at the heart 

of what we do and that it is one of the most important parts of who we are as people. I was 

blown away with class USA today, well done! 

We have also continued our educational visits to Chester Zoo, with the students learning more 

about the environment and animals. Thank you to Mr. Flanagan for getting us all tickets to go, 

and thank you to all of the staff for your support on the visits, the students have thoroughly 

enjoyed them. 

Have a great weekend everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr McVerry, Deputy Headteacher 

E: anthony.mcverry@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

Deputy Headteacher 
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Another busy week has flown by. Itôs hard to believe that weôre nearing the end of January 

already. Thereôs always so much going on in a school that itôs hard to stop and appreciate all 

the magnificent experiences our students are benefitting from. 

 

One of my jobs is to approve risk assessments for educational visits. Over the last two weeks 

our students have been visiting Chester Zoo and, as expected, there is a huge amount of 

preparation and planning made by the class teams before these trips can go ahead. The risk 

assessments have to be very thorough to ensure all aspects of safety have been considered. 

Schools must ensure that risk assessments are sufficient and proportionate to the risks 

involved. This does not mean that there is no risk at all but that the risk is low enough to 

proceed with the educational visit. 

 

I am aware that many schools have all but stopped offsite trips due to the amount of paperwork 

involved and concerns about health and safety. This is a real shame. School trips are a 

valuable element of studentsô education. Such activities are not only educational, they can 

also inspire and encourage pupils to be resourceful, self-reliant and to develop social skills. 

 

While schools need to ensure that trips are safe and that all reasonable precautions have 

been taken, the Government has taken steps in recent years to encourage a balanced 

approach to risk assessment. The Department for Children, Schools and Families said: 

"Schools should not let ungrounded fears deny children educational opportunities. School trips 

should be an integral part of every child's education and personal development."  

 

A quick look at the photos from Chester Zoo tell their own story. Our students love the 

opportunities educational visits offer them and we shall keep offering these unique learning 

experiences to our students ï all with well-planned risk assessments in place! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Alison Twomey, Head of Care and Safeguarding 

E: Alison.twomey@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

Care and Safeguarding 

Autism Research and Development 

Ms Micah Grimshaw, Head of Autism Research and Development 

E: micah.grimshaw@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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This week we welcomed students studying teacher training at Liverpool John Mooreôs. 7 

students joined us on Wednesday, and another 14 on Thursday. 

The students were given an overview of the school and our curriculum during a previous 

seminar, which inspired them to request some in-class experience to see how this translates 

in reality. The students all reported that they had a fantastic experience and were keen to find 

out what the pathways were for getting into teaching in SEN schools. 

 

I also received a visit from one of our Key Stage 2 students who wanted me to share the 

wristband that he has started to wear to indicate how he is feeling. I asked what Jacob would 

like staff to do if he signalled that he was not okay and Jacob said, ñIf Iôm not okay I just want 

staff to cheer me up and make me feel happy.ò Wristbands can be bought from Amazon: 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Child-Mood-Band-purchase-180mm/dp/B009H3TB0G 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Business Support 

 

Mrs Michelle Griffiths, Head of HR 

E: michelle.griffiths@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Child-Mood-Band-purchase-180mm/dp/B009H3TB0G
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This week has flown by and has been a very busy week in school. 
 
On Tuesday after school we had a training session on Reading with Clare Putwain from School 
Improvement Liverpool. Thanks Clare for your amazing session. 
 
This week I attended an Employment Law Masterclass which covered upcoming changes to 
legislation and their impact on businesses. One positive development has been the 
introduction of statutory entitlement to leave for bereaved parents.  
 
The Parental Bereavement Leave and Pay Regulations, which will be known as Jackôs Law in 
memory of Jack Herd whose mother Lucy campaigned tirelessly on the issue, will implement 
a statutory right to a minimum of 2 weeksô leave for all employed parents if they lose a child 
under the age of 18, or suffer a stillbirth from 24 weeks of pregnancy, irrespective of how long 
they have worked for their employer. This is the most generous offer on parental bereavement 
pay and leave in the world, set to take effect from April. 
 
Parents will be able to take the leave as either a single block of 2 weeks, or as 2 separate 
blocks of one week each taken at different times across the first year after their childôs death. 
This means they can match their leave to the times they need it most, which could be in the 
early days or over the first anniversary. 
 
Finally, I would like to say goodbye and good luck to 2 Teaching Assistants who are leaving 
us this week, Mr Pimlott and Mrs Yates. Thank you for your hard work and good look in your 
new role. 
 
Have a lovely weekend everyone. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key Stage News and Updates 

Early Years and Key Stage 1 

Key Stage Leader: Miss OôNeill  
Maria.OôNeill@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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Both Ireland and Wales class have enjoyed celebrating Chinese New Year and a trip to the 

zoo this week!  

Ireland 

In Ireland class we tried new foods and textures when we joined the school in a Chinese 

Buffet. We welcomed the Chinese Lion Dancers on Tuesday, they were really colourful and 

fun, we got really excited when the lions wanted to play with us! 

On Thursday we went to Chester zoo and visited all of the animals we had previously learnt 

about in our Safari topic. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Wales 
Wales class have been celebrating Chinese New Year this week. We really enjoyed our visit 

from the Chinese Lion dancers and trying new foods at our Chinese Buffet. We read the story 

of The Great Race and loved hearing about all the different animals in the story. We explored 

different artefacts from china such as fans, parasols, chopsticks and traditional Chinese 

clothes. We enjoyed our trip to the zoo on Wednesday! We saw elephants, monkeys, rhinos, 

giraffes and a lion! Have a lovely weekend everyone.   

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

Key Stage News and Updates 

Key Stage 2 

Key Stage Leader: Mrs Lisa Walker 
Lisa.Walker@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
 

Portugal Class 

mailto:Lisa.Walker@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Italy 

Italy class have been reading an information book about the Anglo-Saxons this week in 

English. We have been answering comprehension questions about what we have read. In 

Maths we have been learning about number bonds. In PE this week we completed a Judo 

session with our instructor and Judo master. On Tuesday we celebrated Chinese New Year. 

We watched the lion dancers and tasted Chinese food. It was delicious. In Food Technology 

we made sandwiches. We used the skill of spreading when adding butter to the bread. We 

selected different fillings for our sandwiches. Well done Italy class for another great week. 

Spain 

The students in Spain class have had a very productive week and have enjoyed celebrating 

Chinese New Year. Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the performance by the Lion Dancers and 

tasting different Chinese foods. In food technology, the students have been continuing to 

develop their cutting, chopping and grating skills when making healthy salads. Well done 

everyone for another positive week. 

 Brazil 
This week Class Brazil have been busy. We have continued our Beowolf story and used 

adjectives and verbs to write about the characters. In Maths we have looked at number 

patterns and money. We have also continued to learn more about the Vikings and learnt about 

what countries they came from. 

USA 

This week class USA celebrated Chinese New Year. The class tried Chinese food and 

watched the Lion dancers. In Maths the class looked at subtraction and in English we started 

the story of Beowulf a story set in Scandinavia. In Geography we continued to look at the 

countries of Scandinavia. Have a good weekend Class USA. 

 Portugal 
This week in Class Portugal we have been learning all about the Anglo-Saxons in English. We 

have been rewriting sentences that had spelling mistakes and grammar errors.  

We have also been to Golf and had lots of fun on the driving range - we are getting really good 

at it! 

Have a lovely weekend! 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
  

Key Stage News and Updates 

Key Stage 3  
Key Stage Leader: Mr Richard Hodgson 

Richard.Hodgson@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
 
 

mailto:Richard.Hodgson@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Malawi 

Malawi have had another amazing week! We are continuing to enjoy our Medieval Britain topic 

and this week, we put ourselves in the shoes of a medieval peasant and wrote fantastic diary 

entries!  In science we are learning about sound and how it travels, we really enjoyed making 

string telephones.  On Tuesday, we had a fantastic day celebrating Chinese New Year.  We 

watched lion and dragon dances in the hall, learnt about the Chinese Zodiac animals and why 

the years are named after each animal, had a go at writing our names in Chinese and finished 

the day with a Chinese banquet.  In Life Skills this week the children have been exploring 

different stereotypes.  Well done Malawi ï Keep up the hard work. 

Cape Verde 

This week Cape Verde have been linking addition in maths. On Tuesday we enjoyed taking 
part in a range of Chinese activities and enjoyed watching the performance from the lion 
dancers. We loved the Chinese foot we got to try.  
In Geography and history we have been continuing to look at castles and identify why they 

were built on hills and in French we learnt all about our families. 

Great week Cape Verde.  

  
Kenya 

Another great week for Kenya class! We had a great afternoon celebrating Chinese New Year 

and had a lovely Chinese buffet. Thanks Mrs Wong for organising it! We have continued 

learning all about medieval times and in geography had a look at where the best place a castle 

would be situated and why.  In history we looked at the Black Death and learned all about 

what actually caused and compared it with what people thought the cause was! 

We had a fantastic trip to the zoo on Thursday and all the students were really well behaved! 

Sadly,  we say goodbye to Mr Pimlott this week. We wish him well and good luck in his new 

job! He will be missed! Have a lovely weekend  

Botswana 

In Botswana class this week, we have been doing P.E, in P.E we have been trained by some 

Liverpool Football Club Coaches who have been doing sessions with cones to test the pupils' 

pace. We have been looking at Britain in 1066, like the Battle of Stamford Bridge and  the 

battle of Hastings (fun fact the battle of Hastings wasn't in Hastings)  This week is Chinese 

new year, we had Chinese food and played Chinese whispers. We also made Chinese plates 

with the pupils' year animal. In design technology we planned out the design of the stage for 

our shadow puppets. 

Written by Leon Lynes 

  
 
 
 
Mozambique 
A very busy week here in Mozambique. We have completed our topic, what is length?  All 

students having a good understanding of mm, cm, meters and kilometres. On Tuesday we 
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celebrated Chinese New Year in style with a huge Chinese banquet and a fantastic Dragon 

show. In design technology we have continued with our topic of Medieval Britain. We have 

begun to build our Motte and Bailey castles. They are a work in progress but we are excited 

to see the finished results (photos to follow!). 

Madagascar 

It's been a busy week in Madagascar this week. We have been looking at the different 

comparative and superlative forms of adjectives in English. We have learnt the six spelling 

rules associated with this but we still need more practice on the topic. For guided reading, we 

are continuing with Demon Dentist and we have been looking at the differences between a 

formal letter and an informal letter. We have written an informal letter inviting our friend to 

come with us to the dentist. In maths, we have been learning to convert metric units of length 

using the seven column conversion table. Some of us have found this method easy and are 

able to convert between different units of length with confidence and some will need a bit more 

practice on this. We continued with our medieval theme and history, we have been looking the 

battle of Hastings. We practised using connectives and explaining phrases to form our 

sentences when writing up the reasons on why William had won the battle. It's Chinese New 

Year this weekend on the 25th January. We had a collapsed curriculum day on Tuesday doing 

various different activities related to the Chinese culture and history. We watched the amazing 

dragon dance performance in the hall. We were so excited when a dragon tried to put his 

mouth on our heads! We have learnt that this year is the year of the rat and not only it's the 

start of a new decade, it's the start of a new zodiac cycle too. We also designed our own 

QingHua plate which is traditionally hand printed on porcelain. We had a Chinese food tasting 

party in the afternoon. The food was so delicious! We wish everyone a happy lunar new year! 

 Peru 
This week in Peru class we have enjoyed a trip to Chester Zoo, where we saw lots of different 

animals.  We have learnt about gender stereotypes in life skills and celebrated Chinese New 

Year by tasting Chinese food, dancing with the dragon and making various Chinese 

decorations. In Maths we have been looking at different shapes and how they can change and 

in English we looked at the story Knights and Castles.  

  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key Stage News and Updates 

Key Stage 4 
Key Stage Leader: Miss Dallas 
Katie.Dallas@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
 

Portugal Class 

mailto:Katie.Dallas@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Australia 

This week in class Australia we have started to read and study the play 'Our Day Out'.  The 

students started our English lesson on Monday by researching and creating a biography for 

the author, Willy Russell.  The students then got to show off their acting abilities by reading 

and performing Act 1. The students really got into character and even managed to add a few 

different accents- which is really difficult to do. Well done everyone! 

We welcomed the Chinese Dragons into school on Tuesday. This is always a lot of fun 

especially trying to dodge the dragon food (lettuce)! But it wasn't just the dragons who had a 

special meal on Tuesday, we also were treated in the afternoon to a feast of Chinese food. It 

was a lovely, social event for our students who all enjoyed it.  

In food technology the class made tomato pasta. A special 'WELL DONE' goes to Mai  who 

tried a variety of different vegetables - and enjoyed them!  

Papua New Guinea 

This week in PNG we have continued analysing characters in Our Day Out using the PEE 

method. In Maths we have been simplifying fractions. In citizenship we learned about 

resilience and how to cope when things are bothering us. On Tuesday we enjoyed the lion 

dancers and had some delicious Chinese food in celebration of Chinese New Year. Thank 

you Mrs Wong for the amazing food! 

In RE we explored the places of pilgrimage that Buddhists go on. On Wednesday we enjoyed 

a trip to Chester Zoo thank you to Mr Flanagan for arranging this for us. We enjoyed looking 

at all the different animals and saw some fish native to PNG! All pupils were very well 

behaved.  

Cuppa New Guinea was very busy this week. Jack had the role of cooking hash browns as 

well as the toasties and truly rose to the challenge. Very well done Jack! Al was also excellent 

at answering the telephone orders!  

Have a lovely weekend! 

Samoa 

We read the boy in the striped pyjamas and we answered questions about chapter 2 and 
chapter 3. We went to Hugh Baird College. We watched the kitchen on the big screen 
computer on Tuesday. On Tuesday afternoon, we spoke about Henry VIII rules in history. On 
Wednesday, we played badminton in PE. We developed at research skills about I wrote about 
Bergen-Belsen. Nathan wrote about Auschwitz. On Thursday, we went to Tesco for our life 
skills and we bought stuff for £2. We did a fact file about human right activists. We learned 
about Hormones. On Friday, were doing life skills and watching the boy in the striped pyjamas. 
 

 

 

Fiji 
This week Fiji class went on a visit to Hugh Baird College to take part in some taster lesson 

workshops and received some useful information about the college.  
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 The Chinese dragons came into school to perform in celebration of Chinese New Year, the 

students also enjoyed trying different Chinese food. Usual lessons resumed on Wednesday 

and Fiji class continued their English work focused on The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas, they 

also watched the film based on the book to compare and contrast the book to the film.   

In Maths our students have been learning how to calculate the area of compound 

shapes.  Work and discussions have continued about The International Declaration of Human 

Rights in our Citizenship lesson.  In our Life Skills lesson we are beginning to look at C.V's 

and will be producing our own in the next few lessons and finally in Sex and Relations the 

class have concluded learning about the different forms of contraception and are moving on 

to learning about STI's.  

Have a lovely weekend. Fiji class team. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Key Stage News and Updates 

Key Stage 5 
Key Stage Leader: Mr Ryan Mason 
Ryan.Mason@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
 
 

mailto:Ryan.Mason@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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New Zealand 

On Monday we had a visit from Independent Travel Training, we played a game with a focus 

on awareness. We are continuing with Ratburger in English, and this week we have been 

looking at Shelia's character, focusing on accent and dialect. We had lots of fun trying out 

different accents and comparing regional dialects. 

In Maths we have started a new topic on Money, focusing specifically on budgeting. New 

Zealand helped Miss Boyle to distinguish between her essential and luxury items so that she 

could save more money each month! In Employability with Mr Rowlands, we have been 

continuing our work on Health and Safety. In Life Skills we have started a new module all 

about Personal Finances which links nicely with our Money topic in Maths. We celebrated 

Chinese New Year with the Lion Dancers and some tasty Chinese take away! We also had a 

fantastic visit to Chester Zoo which we thoroughly enjoyed - even if the seagulls did join us for 

lunch!  

Another positive week, keep up the great work NZ dream team!  

Tasmania 

This week in Tasmania has been very excitable with a fun packed week of learning and 
adventures. As a school we have been learning about Chinese New Year and were able to 
celebrate it by line dancers coming in and performing. Although they were spectacular I think 
the student will agree that the Chinese food that was provided was amazing and definitely 
went down a treat. Food Tech, the students were very creative this week and managed to 
make zinger burgers from scratch, undeniably better than high street zinger burgers especially 
the fact that they were much healthier and tastier. School trip, what a fantastic day out, the 
students loved going around Chester Zoo looking at the animals and finding out new facts. All 
students even braved the bat cave!!! There was some sleepy boys coming home on the bus 
due to all the walking that they had done. The students were encouraged to lead us around 
the Zoo using the maps along the park to find out where to go next. Following maps was also 
a topic this week as we got students to plan a journey of how we get to the gym on a Thursday. 
This was to demonstration that students were capable of independently taking lead getting to 
and from the gym. Have a fantastic weekend! 

 
Christmas Island 

On Monday we learned travel training with Phil and on Tuesday we read the Midnight Gang 

by David Walliams and we are enjoying it and we are writing our story starter. On Wednesday 

we went to Tesco and we made Bacon butties and our class set off the fire alarm twice! So 

sorry but the bacon butties were delicious!! On Thursday we went to Chester Zoo and saw all 

of the animals and we enjoyed it,. we did 9700 steps!! 

Thank you for  reading 

by Megan 

 

 

  

 

Job Coach 

 

Ms Claire Caddick, Job Coach 

E: Claire.caddick@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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 This week on Internship, we joined other Interns from Sandfield Park School and Bankview 

School at the Maritime Museum, to look at strategies that can help us when we feel anxious 

or stressed at work. Some of these strategies included breathing techniques, meditation and 

journaling. We also completed a few activities, which were about checking in with ourselves 

on an emotional level and building our resilience. 

Several years ago, I went through a short period of severe anxiety. I rarely left the house, 

could not answer or even look at my phone and hated any form of noise. Luckily this only 

lasted a month or so,  it was shocking how quickly it became severe and helped me to identify 

that I had in fact, been suffering from anxiety for a few years without any known triggers it 

bubbled over and became unmanageable. 

I worked really hard, on confronting my anxiety, tackling it head on by learning meditation and 

using complimentary therapies. I am a much stronger and more resilient person due to this 

experience, and have rarely been touched by anxiety or extreme worry for the past three 

years. I realise that this is  perhaps an 'over share' for a newsletter, but it really has made me 

a huge advocate for ensuring that we take responsibility for 'checking in' with ourselves every 

now and again. On the Internship programme, we do our weekly reflections circle where we 

take turns to talk about our week and when we get to 'what challenged you this week' the 

interns give advice and support to each other. It is my favourite part of the week, because it 

gives us a great opportunity to talk honestly to our peers in a safe environment and I believe 

it helps our interns to develop a more solution focused mind set.  

This week, we also learnt about customer services and verbal and non- verbal interactions. 

Some of the interns have been completing online training in customer services, and have 

really improved in their communication skills and interactions with others. On Thursday I went 

to the Liverpool City region Careers hub and learnt about the role of the careers leader during 

an Ofsted inspection 

 (Eek!) é. on Friday I met with Open Awards to look at how to provide more opportunities for 

access to Higher education for our students.  

Next week is a very business week, with KS1 on class work experience at build a bear, 

Supported intern City event at Anfield stadium and a conference in Wigan!  

Hoping for you all to have a restful weekend and a re-charge of your batteries!  
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Mrs Kim Adair 
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Data sits at the heart of the digital services children use every day. From the moment a 
young person opens an app, plays a game or loads a website, data begins to be gathered. 

Whoôs using the service? How are they using it? How frequently? Where from? On what 
device? 

That information may then inform techniques used to persuade young people to spend 
more time using services, to shape the content they are encouraged to engage with, and 
to tailor the advertisements they see. 

For all the benefits the digital economy can offer children, we need to ensure we are 
working together creating a safe space for them to learn, explore and play. 

 

 

 

 

EYFS and Key Stage One 

Ireland Rhys  
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Wales Ansel  

Key Stage Two 

Portugal Georgina 

USA Ben 

Brazil Brendon 

France Lewis 

Canada Joshua 

Spain Olivia 

Italy Reem 

Key Stage Three 

Madagascar Mann 

Seychelles Rhys 

Cape Verde Lewis 

Botswana Joe 

Mozambique James 

Malawi Sam 

Kenya Harley 

Peru Madeleine 

Key Stage Four 

Australia Mai 

Papua New Guinea Halle 

Samoa Brendon 

Fiji Joshua 

Key Stage Five 

New Zealand Luke 

Tasmania Connor 

Christmas Island Joslin 

Students of the Week 18 
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Photographs from Week 18 


